
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hello OVS Families, 

It is that time again when we look at staffing changes for next 
year.   

I would like to wish Ms. Allan all the best at her new job at 
North Memorial School.  The North Memorial staff and 
students will be very lucky to have you.  Also, we are 
welcoming Mr. Pynn to Oakville School as a full-time team 
member.  Previously we were sharing Mr. Pynn with a colony 
school.   

I would also like to thank Mr. McLenehan for his many years 
of service on the school board and as a champion supporter of 
Oakville School.  Not only will the staff and students be sorry 
to see you go Murray, We will also miss the bears.  Best wishes 
in your new endeavors.   

Our grade 8 students are preparing for their move to PCI next 
fall.  The PCI admin team has been to OVS meeting with our 
students to provide them information and to help with course 
selections.  Our grade 8’s will be heading by bus to PCI for a 
tour of PCI and to meet some PCI staff.  This will happen on 
June 16th @ 9:45am. 

Grade 6 and 7 parents – I sent a survey out requesting 
information about your child’s choice of band, guitar, or 
art.  The division is looking at a divisional band, guitar, and art 
program similar to the home economics and industrial arts 
programs.  Thank you in advance for your time. 

Darryl Patterson 

May Newsletter 2022 

May  

2 Music Monday 

9 Gr 6, 7 & 8  Immunization Needles 9am 

 Mrs. Tully’s HOT DOG DAY  TBA 

18 Kindergarten Grad Photos 9am 

 Pizza Lunch TBA 

23 Victoria Day– Schools Closed 

June  

3 Grade 6 & 7 >Wpg Field Trip 

10 Grades 4-8 Recycle Teams, Patrol,  
Conflict Managers, & Leadership>  
Assiniboine Park Field Trip 

16 Grade 8 tour of PCI @ 9:45am 

20 Grades 4 & 8  > St Boniface Museum 
Field Trip 

22 K-4  Skittles Day 

30 Report Cards are e-mailed (am) 

**Please Notify Office by noon if you did 

not receive your report(s) 

30 Last Day for Students Am only 

30 Admin pm –no classes 

*** Dates are subject to change*** 

‘Together We Achieve’ 

Thank you to all 

who supported our 

virtual Book Fair this year. 

It was a huge success! Mrs. Reimche 

was able to purchase a fine collec-

tion of new books for our  

library.  

 akville School 

This is an amazing group and we are so very happy to have had 

them write to the bears and come and say farewell. Our smiles 

have never been bigger! 

 

Take care 

Murray 

Other dates to follow in a 
FYI... 
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Welcome Back  

Mrs. Hill  from 

your maternity 

leave. We have 

missed your laugh 

beautiful smile! 

Mrs. Hill teaches 

our Grade 3 class. 

Have a great 

term 3. 

Le coin francais 

Did you know that learning an 

additional language narrows 

achievement gaps? 

For more infor- mation 

about the  ben- efits of 

second language learning, 

please  follow the link 

www.frenchforlife.ca 

This is a helpful site for early years’ 
parents 

https://activeforlife.com/developing-hand-
dexterity-in-early-years-essential-for-
adulthood/ 

GRADE 5 VAN GOGH INSPIRED OIL PASTEL 

Grade 4’s presented their projects on Indigenous Groups of Manitoba 

to the Grade 2’s! 

It was a perfect chance for Grade 4’s to practice their presentation 

skills and Grade 2’s practiced their listening skills while learning 

about the Indigenous groups of Manitoba  

Brayden VAN Bell                        Holden VAN Schultz           Amaiya VAN Gretsinger 

Oakville School will be accepting all old writing utensils that are not able to be used any longer for the purpose of recycling. We 
are accepting dried markers and pens from now until June 15. We are partnering with Staples and their TerraCycle recycle pro-
gram. Bring in your bag of old markers and drop them in our marker collection box at the front of the school.  
  

http://www.frenchforlife.ca
https://activeforlife.com/developing-hand-dexterity-in-early-years-essential-for-adulthood/
https://activeforlife.com/developing-hand-dexterity-in-early-years-essential-for-adulthood/
https://activeforlife.com/developing-hand-dexterity-in-early-years-essential-for-adulthood/


Poem in your Pocket Day 

Friday April, 29th  

A few Poets…. 

Lily Rands 

Kirby Vince 

Kendra Kuehn 

Jayden Ferguson 

Isabelle Lakatos 

Lexie Rands 

Hollie Giesbrecht  

‘Poem in your pocket’ Day  
was created for Grades 6-8 
students to select a poem of 
personal interest and have it 
in his/her pocket on this day 
as a conversational starter. I 
had a bit of fun stopping a 
few of them and enjoying 
their poems! 



 

 

Congratulations to Team Panthers for their achievements in basketball this season! It was a 
quick start to the season and we struggled with scheduling and storms, storms and more 
storms.... but the team rose to every game and won 2 hard games in a spectacular way. They 
played together as a team and were a delight to watch and work with in practices and games. 
Making it to the Quarter Final was a real highlight and a good game; although the other team 
played very rough and the our Panthers withstood a lot of pushing from the other team which 
was not enjoyable. It didn't stop Team Panthers from focusing and staying strong to work as a 
team though and do their absolute best! All the other schools we played against had double the 
amount of players as us and so every Panther had to work extra hard; developing really good 
ball-handling skills and speed. Most of Team Panthers are Grade 7s and have the makings of a 
really good team for next year's season. It will be good to see them reunite again next year to 
take on opposing teams. Thanks to parents for their support in accommodating the ever-
changing schedule and thanks to Mr. Scott for all his help and guidance. 

Thank you, 

Mrs. Helen White 

Coach 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Boys Junior Basket Ball Team 2021-22 

Jackson Henderson, Freeman White, Jayden Moroz, Nic Fox, 

Shane Boddy, Jack Peters, Darius Peters, and Ms. Helen White 


